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 St. Matthew’s Messenger

MARCH 2014
St. Matthew’s Episcopal Church, Pennington, N.J. 08534

To receive the monthly Messenger and Constant Contact announcements please go to our website http://stmatthewspennington.org/, click on the link “sign up for emails” under “About us” to add yourself to our mailing list.

The Church is open for prayer and meditation during parish office hours on weekdays:  Monday, Wednesday, Thursday from 9am-4pm and Tuesdays and Fridays till 12noon.
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Calling All Apostles: 

An Invitation to a Holy Lent

Dear Friends,
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On Ash Wednesday, March 5, Lent begins as we are marked with a cross.  The oil of baptism, symbolic of God’s restoration of our lives to wholeness, mixes with the ashes of last year’s palms to make very, very visible our cross of baptism … the sign that we belong to God.

The ashen cross on our foreheads reminds us that, “Dust you are and to dust you shall return.” Sealed and marked, humbly we enter the journey with Christ towards the cross of suffering and loss, and we accompany him still when he rises up from death into the new life of Easter.  

Won’t you walk the Lenten road with our Lord this season? Find a time of silence each day in which to pray yourself into a deeper, more loving relationship with both God and neighbor.

Through these forty days of Lent, our invitation is to know ever more deeply that we “are marked as God’s own forever.” Then we are invited to go out as apostles to share our joy with others. Our Tuesday Lenten study of the book of Acts will focus on what it means to be an apostle.

Faithfully,
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The Rev. Margaret R. Hodgkins

Interim Rector
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“A IS FOR APOSTLE” 
LENTEN SERIES Begins in March:
Join us for a Tuesday night course during Lent called “A is for Apostle” a Bible Study of the Book of Acts and small group discussion led by Rev. Peggy. Please sign up in the narthex starting Sunday, February 16th so that we supply plenty of food for all.
Tuesdays: March 11, 18 and 25, and April 1 and 8, 2014. 
6:00pm – Evening Prayer

6:30pm – Simple Supper

7:15pm – “A is For Apostle” study led by Rev. Peggy & Ali Van Kuiken

7:40-8:20pm –Small Group Discussion

8:20-8:30pm – Compline Prayer
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You are welcome to come for all or any part of the evening!
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Lent - holy WEEK - EASTER schedule

March 5, Ash Wednesday

  7:00am, Ash Wednesday Service w/Imposition of Ashes

12 Noon, Ash Wednesday Service w/Imposition of Ashes
  4:30pm, Children’s Ash Wednesday Service w/Imposition of Ashes

  7:30pm, Ash Wednesday Service w/Imposition of Ashes
Tuesdays in Lent – Lenten Series March 11, 18, 25, April 1 & 8
April 13, Palm Sunday – 8 and 10am 

April 14, Monday, Stations of the Cross – 6:30pm
April 17 , Maundy Thursday –
8:00pm, Service

April 18, Good Friday – 12noon, Ecumenical Service

April 19, Saturday -
8:00pm, EASTER VIGIL
April 20, Sunday -
8 and 10am, EASTER SUNDAY
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Join us at St. Matthew’s
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for our
Annual Mardi Gras Pancake Supper

on

Tuesday, March 4th

[image: image12.emf]5 to 7:30pm
Adults $7.00

Children (ages 6-12) $4.00

Children under 6 FREE!
There will be two seatings:  5-6:15pm and 6:15-7:30pm

Our all-you-can-eat feast includes pancakes, sausage, fresh fruit, juice and hot beverages.

The Pancake Supper is staffed by LOGOS, our mission trip participants, and our Confirmation Class.

All proceeds benefit our summer mission trip!
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The Anglican Communion’s Environmental Network (ACEN) is encouraging Christians around the world to take part in a “carbon-fast” this Lent.

The network is calling on Anglicans to take a deeper challenge than fasting from coffee, alcohol or chocolates this Lent, by reducing the use of carbon based fuels on which we all depend.

“We will take small steps for a more sustainable world, and by doing so rediscover a different relationship with God, with Creation and with one another,” the group says on its website, adding: “I can change the world a little in 40 days, but I can change myself a lot!”

For each week during Lent, which runs from Ash Wednesday on 5 March to the Saturday before Holy Week on 12 April, the Network have developed themed materials to focus on “a time of reflection and action.”

Under the headings, “Stuff”, “Water”, “Energy and Mobility”, “Food Production”, and “Reduce, Reuse, Recycle and Fix”, there is a prayer, a resource to read or watch, actions to take as an individual, some suggestions of community actions you can take, and something you can consider doing to “change the system”.

The network is also asking people to share the initiative using social media, and has produced cover photos and profile pix that people can use on Facebook.

More details are available at carbonfast2014.wordpress.com or facebook.com/greenanglicans.
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[image: image16.emf]Gun Violence Prevention Sabbath Weekend: March 13-16

Thousands of places of worship across the country will participate in this weekend. Our bishop Chip Stokes has joined the network of Bishops Against Gun Violence, about 30 Episcopal bishops who are being proactive in advocating for reasonable gun laws, laws favored by the vast majority of Americans.

Dean Rene John is organizing an interfaith/ecumenical event at Trinity Cathedral in Trenton.  Last year, Trenton experienced a record number of homicides, so it seems fitting that we participate in this event.
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A MESSAGE FROM OUR BISHOP

Beyond the Gold!

 

I love the Olympic Games, especially the Winter Games. I have always been captivated by the alpine events and by figure skating. Who can forget 1980's Lake Placid Games (if you were around then!) with Eric Heiden's five Gold Medals and the incredible win of the U.S. Hockey Team against the Soviet Union? 

"Do you believe in miracles?" Of course we do! 

This year, I have been especially impressed by the group of young men and women who are dazzling us with outrageous maneuvers on snowboards and skis in "slope-style" events and on the "half-pipe." 

No matter the commercialism and shadow side of the Olympic Games - doping, corruption, etc - there is still something about them that captures an ideal I believe we all share. It is the ideal of the peaceable Kingdom of God, when "they shall beat their swords into plowshares; and their spears into pruning hooks..." (Isaiah 2:4). 

Yes, as I watch the Olympic Games, I am looking beyond the gold. I am looking for the realization of God's hopes and dreams for all of us and for God's creation. It is an Olympic ideal! May we all look for it, and more important, strive toward it as athletes straining for the prize (Philippians 3:14). 

Faithfully in Christ, 
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+Chip Stokes

Bishop of New Jersey
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Our Children’s Ash Wednesday Service will be held on March 5th at 4:30pm.  

Ash Wednesday marks the beginning of the Lenten season. It is a time for us to prepare to celebrate the great gift that God has given us through His Son, Jesus. Lent is an annual opportunity to grow in our faith. It is a perfect time to abstain from unhealthy things in our lives and to make choices to do things that will make our relationship with God healthier and stronger. Challenge yourself this year and be creative in how you make Lent meaningful for you and your family! Here are some ideas :

· There are five weeks in Lent. Write a letter or send a card each week to a person who has touched your life in a positive way. 

· Go through your closets, through your book & DVD collections, toys, etc and pick out 40 things that are in good condition that you could give away to someone in need. Donate them to a charity or local organization of your choice such as HomeFront or Womanspace.

· Adopt our Kairos prayer circle tradition! Light a “Christ candle,” to remind you that God is with you, as you say a prayer before bed either as a family or individually with each of your children. 

· Learn about a charitable organization that does good works to help people in need. Give up junk food (your body is a temple!) fast foods, sodas, candies, chips and donate the money you would have spent on those items to a charity of your choice.  A list of organizations for you to consider is posted on the Kairos bulletin board.

Eucharist Instruction for our second graders will be held on Tuesday, March 18th and Tuesday, March 25th from 4:30pm – 5:15pm. The parish celebration will take place on Sunday, March 30th with a Family Worship Service at 10am and a reception to follow.  

Kairos Lesson Schedule

March 2 – regular lessons

March 9 – regular lessons

March 16 – Confirmation: no class for 7th/8th graders 

March 22 – regular lessons

March 30 – NO CLASSES, Second Grade Eucharist Celebration

Looking ahead~

Children’s Good Friday Service on Friday, April 18th at 3pm
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GUEST PREACHERS

Sunday, March 30 –   The Rev. Dr. Peter French, Chaplain at Princeton Univ.

Sunday, April 27 –     The Rev. Dr. Bud Holland, our Interim Consultant

Sunday, May 25 –       Ms. Ali Van Kuiken, M. Div., Princeton Seminary

Sunday, June 8 –         The Rev. Peter Stimpson, our Priest Associate
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St. Matthew’s Book Club

March 20, Thursday, 7:30 pm (library) The Boys in the Boat: Nine Americans and Their Epic Quest for Gold at the 1936 Berlin Olympics by Daniel James Brown. This is the dramatic story of the American rowing team that stunned the world at Hitler's 1936 Berlin Olympics. The team reminds the country of what can be done when everyone quite literally pulls together—a perfect melding of commitment, determination, and optimism. 
Contact Holly Weise (609-737-1064) for more information or suggestions. 
May  22, Thursday, 7:30 pm-(library) 

The Goldfinch, by Donna Tartt, with a brave theme running through it: art may addict, but also saves us from “the ungainly sadness of creatures pushing and struggling to live.” An extraordinary work of fiction.- Stephen King
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Yoga for the Inflexible – Gioia Miranda will offer an evening Yoga class starting on Wednesday March 12 to help raise money for St. Matthew’s mission trips.  Please watch future bulletins for details.

    Diocesan College Scholarship Applications Due MARCH 1

The Bishop Van Duzer Scholarship Fund assists high school seniors preparing to enter their first year of accredited post-secondary education.

Criteria considered in the awarding of scholarship funds include service to the local and wider church, community service, academic achievement, and financial need.

This application and additional information must be postmarked no later than MARCH 1, 2014. Applicants are responsible for ensuring that all items are sent in on time. See www.newjersey.anglican.org for more info.
Upcoming Youth Events!


For more information about above events, please visit: www.newjerseyyouth.org
“KEEPING THE POOR WITH US” CONVERSATIONS

World Water Day March 22, 2014 - http://www.unwater.org/worldwaterday/
International World Water Day is held every year on 22 March to focus global attention on the importance of water and advocating for the sustainable management of our water resources. For 2014, as 22 March falls on a Saturday, International World Water Day will be held on Friday 21 March.   



       Prayer and reflection Mark 9:41.

National and Global Youth Service Day - April 11-13, 2014 -  http://www.gysd.org
Earth Day  April 22, 2014 -  http://www.earthday.org/greencities/earth-day-2014
Join Hands Day is Saturday, MAY 3, 2014 - http://fraternalalliance.org/join-hands-day/what-is-join-hands-day/
GCE's Global Action Week on Education and Disability - May, 4-10,  2014. http://www.campaignforeducation.org/en/global-action-week
National Hunger Awareness Day - June 5, 2014

World Food Day - October 16, 2014 - http://www.worldfooddayusa.org/
National Observance of Children’s Sabbaths   October 17-19, 2014

http://www.childrensdefense.org/child-research-data-publications/data/2013-sabbath-manual/documents/sabbath-2013_planning.pdf
Make A Difference Day  - October 25, 2014 - http://www.pointsoflight.org/signature-events/make-difference-day
National Hunger & Homelessness Awareness Week - November 16-22, 2014 - http://www.nhchc.org
World AIDS Day - December 1, 2014 - http://www.unicefusa.org/work/hivaids/?gclid=COrg4dzxvbwCFQHNOgodC1gAwg
International Migrants Day - Dec. 18, 2014 -  http://unsdn.org/?p=12885
International Human Solidarity Day - Dec. 20, 2014 - http://unsdn.org/?tag=international-human-solidarity-day
LADIES POTLUCK LUNCH – ALL LADIES ARE WELCOME


The March Luncheon will be held in Belmont Hall, St. Matthews Church with an Antique Appraisal  Luncheon.  I think it will be held on March 19, 2014.  If you would like to bring something to be appraised, let June and her committee know so that they could study it before the luncheon.


April will be at the home of Kay Goerss. Or perhaps June's backyard.   

  If you would like to join us please contact Carol Flanders at (609) 882-4915 or email her at caf1118@aol.com


WORKSHOP-MARCH 22 FOR ALL

Discovering Your God-Given Gifts for Service

Leaders: Canon Constance L. White, Co-Director,  Ministry Institute, Diocese of New Jersey 

Have you ever wondered: “What are my talents for ministry? How can I put my God-given gifts to good use in my parish and in the world?” Afterwards you’ll use tools to reveal your strengths and interests. Finally, you’ll see how to apply those strengths and interests to action in your parish and in the world. 
When: Saturday, March 22, 9:30 AM to 3:30 PM 

Cost : No cost 

Where: St. David’s Church , 90 South Main Street, Cranbury, New Jersey 08512 

609 655-4731 

Deadline: Monday, March 17 

Registration: Register online at http://tinyurl.com/ngvcmjp or email 
 spaige@newjersey.anglican.org. or phone Sarah Paige, 609 394-5281, x10. 

Contact: Canon Constance White, 215 321-0722 or connielouwhite@msn.com
Lay Lenten Retreat with Bishop Stokes

Strength from the Desert Wilderness: Place of Holy Encounter

“The desert is a place of spiritual revolution, not of personal retreat. It is a place of inner protest, not outward peace. It is a place of deep encounter, not superficial escape….” 
John Chryssavagis – In the Heart of the Desert: The Spirituality of the Desert Fathers and Mothers 

The desert is a stark, wild and often dangerous place. It is also a place of holy encounter. So it has been from the wanderings of Israel and the temptations of Jesus to the roots of the early monastic experiences of the early Desert Fathers and Mothers. The desert still calls people today. 
In this one-day retreat, stories and images from the desert experience in the Bible and the early Fathers and Mothers will be explored in an attempt to experience the wisdom and wonder of the desert in our lives. There will be meditations and time silent time for each person’s own holy encounter. 
When: Saturday, March 8, from 9:30 AM to 3 PM 

Cost : $15, lunch provided 

Where: The Evergreens, 309 Bridgeboro Road, Moorestown, New Jersey 08057 

              856 439-2000 

Register By: Monday, March 3 

Registration: Register online at http://tinyurl.com/kbtwhkj 

or email spaige@newjersey.anglican.org. Or fax registration form to 609 394-9546, 
mail form, or phone Sarah Paige, 609 394-5281, ext. 10. 

Contact :Canon Constance White, 215 321-0722 or 609 394-5281, ext. 37 or at cwhite@newjersey.anglican.org
PARISH LEADERSHIP DAY - “Adaptive Leadership”

Leader: Dr. Hugh O’Doherty, Consultant and Adjunct Lecturer, Harvard John F. Kennedy School of Government

Adaptive Leadership is a practical framework that helps individuals and organizations adapt and thrive in challenging environments. It offers a comprehensive and systematic approach to candidly assess a situation and yourself, and then taking action. This day will provide you with practical tools as parish leaders to advance what you care about most, namely your church, in a time of rapid change. This day is for everyone in parish leadership – Wardens, Treasurers, Vestry people, Committee Leaders, and Clergy (especially those who missed the Clergy Conference) – and will be an exhilarating day meant to equip you with the necessary skills to be effective leaders in our ever-changing church environments. 

When: Saturday, March 15, 9:30 AM to 3 PM 

Cost :$10, box lunch included 

Where: Trinity Cathedral, 801 West State St., Trenton, NJ 609 392-3805 

Deadline:Monday, March 10. Check payable to Diocese of New Jersey. 

Registration: Register online at http://tinyurl.com/qfkgbqz or email spaige@newjersey.anglican.org. or phone Sarah Paige, 609 394-5281, x10. 

Contact: The Reverend John Sosnowski, 609 394-5281, x21, or jsosnowski@newjersey.anglican.org 
“Prison Voices” – An Exhibit


The clergy of our Trenton Convocation met at St. Luke's in Ewing to hear the Rev. Joanne Epply-Schmidt speak on prison ministry.

A special exhibit called "Prison Voices" opened Feb. 24 and will go through April 3, 2014 at Bernstein Gallery, Robertson Hall, at the Woodrow Wilson School at Princeton Univ. with powerful art by those who are/were imprisoned and have a story to tell.

A panel discussion is offered on Monday, March 24 at 4:30pm in Dodds Auditorium, Robertson Hall, Princeton University at 4:30pm with reception at 6pm in the Bernstein Gallery. 

Panelists include: Bonnie Kerness, American Friends Service Committee, Bruce Western, Professor at JFK School of Gov't at Harvard, Stanley Katz, moderator, Professor at Woodrow Wilson School, Princeton Univ




OUR BISHOP WILL VISIT ST. MATTHEW’S


on Sunday, March 16 at 10am


For Confirmation and Reception





 Meet The Right Reverend William “Chip” Stokes


Bishop of the Diocese of New Jersey











Will you walk with Jesus?





LENT 2014





The Apostles





Happening 23�Friday, April 4 - Sunday, April 6, 2014�For 9th through 12th graders�Christ Church, Toms River, New Jersey�





Spring Youth Event�Friday, May 16 - Sunday, May 18, 2014�For 6th through 12th graders�Camp Lebanon, Lebanon, New Jersey





Senior Baccalaureate Service


Sunday, June 8, 2014�For 12th graders, family, and friends�Trinity Cathedral, Trenton, New Jersey











